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Himalayan Balsam
This is a pervasive weed that is of concern to several parishes in my division. Highways have confirmed that they are responsible for removing this invasive species from roadside verges. It would be of assistance to them for this to be reported to them. I have also asked the Yorkshire Dales Rivers Trust if their reporting system could be shared with Highways to avoid duplication of reporting. 

Highways.
I have reported to the LCW organiser that there are still signs in place following the event in September. Can you let me know if these have now been removed?
Regarding issues reported to Highways, the drain in Mickley remains on the list waiting for funding. The blocked gullies reported at Galphay Village Green, Galphay Lane and Winksley Church : these were cleared a few months ago, are there any reported issues since?

I attended a meeting at Kex Gill bridge with a Highways officer, Matthew Trevelyan and local resident, to discuss the problems caused by the drainage channels in the bridge getting blocked. This is becoming more of a problem, with higher incidents of heavy downpours, and the course of the Kex appears to almost permanently flow via the overflow ford. A few solutions were discussed, including the proposal previously made under the Ripon MOP project to replace the bridge, which Matthew is going to take forward – along with consideration of natural flood management measures that might help slow the flow (with the support of Yorkshire Dales Rivers Trust). It was agreed that if the MOP project had produced any replacement bridge designs, Highways would review and price for them.

I have asked Highways to consider what solution might be available in Galphay where HGVs are cutting through the village (at the junction opposite the pub) – ignoring the signage – and getting stuck at the T junction at the end. I have suggested they consider closing it to HGVs other than for access, which could be registered on their satellite software. I have not had a response but have chased. I have also spoken to the farmer that the vehicles are mostly delivering to, to ask that on placing orders he makes the correct delivery route through the village clear to drivers.

Youth Council
I have not reported on this for some time as I have not yet been able to secure a base in Ripon from which to co-ordinate rural groups. I am working with Cllr Brodigan on this and she has an agreement, in principle, with Outwood Academy to host a YC. Once this is place I will be able to help invite rural groups to join.

Community Partnership (Ripon)
The partnership met in Masham last month and spent most of the meeting establishing common ground in way of concerns and shared interests. These included poor public transport, lack of affordable housing and connectivity. The next stage is to form working groups who will lobby, liaise or tackle these issues.  A farming representative, Mark Exelby from Grewelthorpe, has joined the group. If you would like to know who the various members are please let me know.

Long Course Weekend
I am attending a debrief on the event this week. The Parish Council and other stakeholders will be attending, it will be a Zoom call and I think it will be recorded. I will feed back the comments that have reached me – including the signage that was not taken down (I have asked the organiser to pick up on this so they may have been since collected?). There was feedback from a Galphay business but other than that no other comment that has reached me – but the response to the on-line survey has been high.

Boundary Commission
It has been proposed that the boundaries of the ward of Masham and Fountains be redrawn, to reduce the number of residents within it (as it is currently larger than it should be). It is also proposed to reduce the number of Councillors to 89 from 90 – some wards are much smaller than they should be. My concern about this is that the numbers are not reflected in the low population density of the rural areas within the County, where in my view we could do with a more Councillors rather than cutting back on numbers. What has been put forward by the executive for the Boundary Commission for review shows Bishop Thornton & Warsill along with Clint, Ripley, Nidd and South Stainley being taken out of my ward. It is also proposed that my ward would be extended towards Ripon from Studley to include the Barracks area. My view on this is that I would rather retain one of my existing rural parishes. I will circulate the map when it reaches me, and contact details for the Boundary Commission if the public are being given the opportunity to submit their views on this.

Connectivity
I am still waiting on the public announcement for the Gigabit delivery, to establish which dwellings are scheduled to be connected. I now have an email point of contact so if residents want to enquire about the status of their property this should be used : enquiries@dsit.gov.uk 

Locality Budget
I have been approached by several organisations for financial support and most of this year’s budget has been allocated, but there is still a small amount available. 
 
Planning
I am not aware of any current planning issues

Garden Waste
As we approach the end of this year’s garden waste collection service, it will soon be the last collection.
The last collections take place between Monday 25 November and Friday 6 December 2024. To check when your last collection is, please visit the bin calendar page. Please remember to put your bin out by 6am.
You’ll be able to purchase your 2025 garden waste collection licence early in the new year, and NYC will be in touch with more details soon.
Visit our website to find out more about the garden waste service.
Big Community Switch helps residents to save on energy bills
Residents across North Yorkshire are being given the opportunity this month to take part in a nationwide scheme to ensure they are getting the best value for their energy bills. 
The nationwide Big Community Switch is being supported by North Yorkshire Council and aims to see if householders can save money on their energy bills by securing competitive tariffs with trusted energy suppliers. 
It empowers residents by providing guidance and support to simplify the energy-switching process.
Under the scheme, residents can benefit from the cheapest energy tariff on the market at rates well below the Ofgem Price Cap. It also ensures suppliers offer 100 per cent renewable electricity supporting the council’s commitment to sustainability. 
More information on the Big Community Switch is available at www.northyorks.gov.uk/EnergySwitching

Primary School Admissions
Please note that parents and carers with children due to start primary school in North Yorkshire in September next year can apply for their places now.
Primary applications for children born between September 1, 2020, and August 31, 2021, must be submitted by January 15, 2025, and it is advised to list up to five schools in order of preference. Please be mindful that there have been changes in the Home to School transport policy, more information can be found here : https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/education-and-learning/school-admissions/finding-school 


Funding
The November issue of the Rural Funding Digest has been issued and I thought this link might be helpful for anyone looking for funding : https://www.rsnonline.org.uk/rural-funding-digest-november-2024 

Let’s Talk Money
North Yorkshire Council is now in the second year of providing many of your local services, from rubbish collection and recycling, public health, social care and education, roads, transport and leisure services as well as support for businesses. The council has brought together the services previously provided by eight councils into one, but there is still a significant task ahead as we continue to transform services now and in the years to come. 
We remain passionate about providing value for money services, and improving outcomes for local people, businesses and communities across North Yorkshire. But, like all councils, and many of you, we are facing major financial challenges. We are also experiencing ongoing increases in demand for services like adult social care and children and young people with special educational needs.
We spend about £1.3 billion every year delivering local services to people and businesses. These include: 
· The collection of around 310,000 tonnes of waste from more than 300,000 properties. 45 per cent is reused, recycled or composted. 
· Maintaining over 9,250 kilometres of highways and with direct responsibility for nearly 7000 kilometres of public rights of way, and over 1,645 bridges. 
· Managing and maintaining 8,300 council houses
· Processing over 50,000 housing benefit changes every year. 
· Providing 15,700 children and young people with special educational needs support
· Providing 26 Leisure venues, including 18 with swimming pools 
· And supporting more than 3,300 children and young people via our children and families service
We want to hear from you about what is important to you and how you think we should spend the money the council has available.
There are several ways you can take part in Let’s Talk Money:
You can fill in an online survey here https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/LetsTalk 
If you would prefer, you can pick up a paper copy from your local library or main local office and return it in the envelope provided.
You can also email letstalk@northyorks.gov.uk  or call 0300 131 2 131 (please say ‘Let’s Talk’ when prompted) to request a survey.
You can write to:
Let’s Talk
North Yorkshire Council
County Hall
Northallerton
DL7 8AD
Accessible formats of the survey are available on request. Please share your views with us and encourage your colleagues, friends and family to do the same. The survey closes on 9 December 2024.

Fresh funds to help households cope with rising cost of living
 
More than £600,000 is to be allocated to several schemes across the county as part of the sixth phase of the Government’s Household Support Fund (HSF). The funding will be used to bolster local foodbanks, help people to stay warm and well in their homes and support those struggling to pay for bills or utilities.
 
Eligible families will also again be able to claim supermarket vouchers to help pay for food and other essentials. Further details about the HSF direct award scheme, including eligibility and voucher amounts, is due to be released in January 2025.

The project ensures that households have access to competitive deals through a hassle-free process. Suppliers compete for the opportunity to offer households the lowest energy tariff, and there is no need to compare different tariffs as everyone registered receives a personal offer. 
Since 2012, the Big Community Switch has seen more than 2.1 million people register their interest in switching energy contracts.

Spread festive cheer by donating to the Reuse Santa toy appeal
 
Residents are being urged to donate unwanted toys and games as part of an annual campaign which sees more children wake up to a gift on Christmas Day. In its sixth year, the Reuse Santa toy appeal is run by the Yorwaste waste management company in partnership with North Yorkshire Council and City of York Council. 
 
It aims to help families who are struggling with the cost of living by finding a new owner for pre-loved toys. North Yorkshire Council and City of York Council are accepting donations from November 18 to 30 at all the Household Waste Recycling Centres (HWRCs) which are operated by Yorwaste. 
 
Last year, a record 5,000 items, or 30 van-loads, were donated for children and teenagers who might not otherwise receive a gift at Christmas. This was an increase of about 2,000 items from the previous year. 
 
Organisers are also on the hunt for volunteers to sort the donated toys at the Yorwaste head office on Standard Way in Northallerton, on weekdays between November 25 and December 13.

Big Community Switch to save on energy bills
NYC is supporting households that want to save money on their energy bills, providing guidance and support to simplify the energy-switching process. Under the scheme, residents can benefit from the cheapest energy tariff on the market at rates well below the Ofgem Price Cap. It also ensures suppliers offer 100 per cent renewable electricity. Households have access to competitive deals through a hassle-free process. Suppliers compete for the opportunity to offer households the lowest energy tariff, and there is no need to compare different tariffs as everyone registered receives a personal offer. More information on the Big Community Switch is available at www.northyorks.gov.uk/EnergySwitching
The project ensures that households have access to competitive deals through a hassle-free process. Suppliers compete for the opportunity to offer households the lowest energy tariff, and there is no need to compare different tariffs as everyone registered receives a personal 

Bathing water DEFRA consultation 
For those that enjoy open water swimming, you might be interested in this consultation that is being carried out by DEFRA – considering the definition of “bathers” to include other activities such as surfing and paddleboarding, and extending the bathing season :
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/bathing-water-reforms-to-consider-water-sports-and-water-quality
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/reforms-to-the-bathing-water-regulations-2013
The project ensures that households have access to competitive deals through a hassle-free process. Suppliers compete for the opportunity to offer households the lowest energy tariff, and there is no need to compare different tariffs as everyone registered receives a personal offer. 
Since 2012, the Big Community Switch has seen more than 2.1 million people register their interest in switching energy contracts.
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